

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515

October 16, 1973

The Rev. Andrew L. Johnson Tuskegee Institute Tuskegee Institute Alabama 36088

Dear Chaplain Johnson:

This is not an easy letter to write.

Because of very serious governmental matters in Washington at this time, and because Congress is now "on call" twenty-four hours a day, seven days a week, Congressman Young has instructed me to cancel all of his speaking engagements from now through November.

We regret this more than you know, but matters confronting Congress demands that the members can plan to be away from Washington only on a day-by-day basis.

We know how disappointing this cancellation is to the Tuskegee community. All of the Youngs are disappointed too because the family was planning to come along with him.

Sincerely,

(Miss) D. McDonald Administrative Assistant